
 

 
 

August 24, 2021 
 

VIA EMAIL - DSantana@SantaClaraCA.gov 
 
Deanna J. Santana 
Executive Director 
Santa Clara Stadium Authority 
1500 Warburton Avenue 
Santa Clara, CA 95050 

 

Ms. Santana: 
 
This is in reply to your letter dated 8.23.21 to Mr. Mercurio regarding the repairs required 
for the Naming Rights Signage. 
 
I will address your “document production” request, and the various errors and accusations in 
your letter when time permits.  But I will focus this letter on the issue at hand: Immediately 
repairing the malfunctioning signs so they can be illuminated for the nationally televised 
event on 9.26.21. 
 
The work here involves the repair of the existing LED displays. The work does not involve 
betterment or improvement, but is instead limited to work needed to ensure the signs 
function in accordance with their original intended purpose. 
 
The Board has already approved two On-Call Electrical contracts for Stadium repairs.  
Stadium Manager can simply issue a task order to one of those vendors to do the repair.  We 
contacted Bear Electric and believe they can complete the work expeditiously, and they have 
experience with this type of repair.  
 
Here is what we need from the Board: 
 

• Approve a budget amendment to the FY21 SCSA Capital Expenditure budget for up 
to $250K for this interim repair. 

• Approve an Amendment to the On-Call repair contract with Bear Electric to cover 
the cost of this interim repair. The Bear contract has an NTE of $250K for this fiscal 
year, and we will increase that by $250K to cover the cost of this project. 

• Expedite any necessary permits to facilitate the work ASAP. 

We recommend that you schedule this matter for Board consideration at your earliest 
opportunity. 
 
Thanks very much for your attention to this matter. 
 
Sincerely  
 
Larry MacNeil 




